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Volume XXXVI November 1960 Number 8 

HARDING ALUMNI HAVE PART IN GERMAN LECTURESHIP 
Harding College was well represented at 

the 8th Annual German Lectureship held 
at Augsburg, one of Germany's oldest 
cities, September 19-23. Six nationalities 
- American, Austrians, Czech, Dutch, 
German and Swiss - were represented 
from congregations in Austria, Germany 
and Switzerland. Six men of the 70 par­
ticipating were Harding alumni. 

As these determined and devoted Christ­
ians assembled for five days to cover the 
theme of "The Christian in the Service of 
God" they probably thought many times 
about the hardships and tribulations 
brought on their forefathers by the Cae­
sars, and most particularly by Augustus, 
for whom the ancient German city of 
Augsburg was named. Perhaps as they 
walked the streets of this Bavarian city 
they heard echoes in their minds of "There 

It was "Old Home Week" for 

six Harding alumni at the Ger-

man Lectureship at Augsburg. 

Left to right, Rob Pitts (,54), 

Loyd Collier (BA'46). Glenn 

Boyd (BA'52), Klaus Goebbels 

(BA'56), Glenn Olbricht (BS'-

56), Glenn Olbricht (BS'53) 

and Gottfried Reichel (BA'53). 

went out a decree from Caesar Augustus 
that all the world should be taxed." 

Gottfried Reichel (BA'53), in reporting 
on the lectureship, added another histori­
cal touch in telling of the church of more 
than 1,000 members in the city in the 
days of the Reformation whose earnest de­
sire was to follow the pattern of the New 
Testament. He related that histOTical rec­
ords show that more than 70 men of 
the group were burned at the stake, while 
many of the women were drowned in the 
Lech river, because of their stand on 
scriptural baptism. 

Harding alumni present at the Ger­
man lectureship were Glenn Boyd (BA'52) 
Karlsruhe; Loyd Collier (BA'46), Wiesha­
den; Klaus Goebbels (BA'56), Frankfurt; 
Glenn Olbricht (BS'53), Nuernberg; Rob 
Pitts ('54) Vienna; and Gottfried Reichel 
(BA'53), Munich. 



President's 
Corner 
By Evan L. Ulrey 

BA '46 

If You Had a Million 
How far would a million dollars go in 

providing expanded facilities at Harding. 
If you were to ask each faculty member, 
dean, or department head, "If you had a 
million dollars----?" you would get a var­
iety of answers. 

If you asked Dean Joseph E. Pryor he 
would undoubtedly say, "It would take 
just about that amount for the new 
science building, fully equipped." Presi­
dent Benson might say, "That would just 
about take care of our present dormitory 
needs." Each Harding faculty member 
would tell you his dream for improving 
the college: "A new Art-Museum build·· 
ing" - "Alumni House and Continuing 
Education Center," - "endow a faculty 
<::hair in Bible." 

Our achievements are limited by our 
dreams - what do you dream for your 
alma mater? You can put a foundation 
under your dreams by becoming more 
active in your Alumni Association . More 
than five-thousand strong, this association 
of Harding ex-students and graduates can 
do things for the further strengthening 
of this college, in academics, physical 
plant, in ability to serve her students. 

If you had a million -? Why not 
start where you are, with what you 
have? 

ALUMNI OFFICERS 

EVAN ULREY, President 
JIMMY ALLEN, 1 st Vice President 

ROBERT T. CLARK, 2nd Vice President 
ROBERT HAWKINS, 3rd Vice President 
BUFORD TUCKER, Executive Secretary 

BARBARA WHITFIELD, Office Secretary 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

Clifton L. Ganus, Jr., Joseph E. Pryor, lott R. 
Tucker, Jr., Evan Ulrey, Jimmy Allen , Wyatt 
Sawyer, Norman Hughes, T. A. Formby, Thednel 
Garner and Buford Tucker. 
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* CHAPTER NEWS * 
SAINT LOUIS CHAPTER SEES FILM 

Th: newly-organized St. Louis Chapter 
had Its fall meeting on Saturday, Octo­
ber 1, at the Central Church of Christ. 
About 40 attended the meeting which 
was presided over by Morgan Richardson 
Chapter President. A film, "Communis~ 
on the Map", was shown and the an­
nouncement was made for a New Year's 
meeting, and plans discussed for an early 
spring meeting to furnish high school stu­
dents information about Harding College. 
Following the regular meeting, refresh­
ments were served. 

ELECTION AT EL DORADO 

On Saturday, October 7, the El Dorado 
Chapter held its fall meeting with about 
20 attending. Dr. Clifton Ganus had pre­
viously met with these alumni and dis­
cussed ways by which the club could 
work in behalf of Harding. WaIter Buch­
anan (BA'57) was elected President. Fol­
lowing the election of officers, a sound 
film was shown. Plans are now being 
made for a prospective student meeting 
early in '61. Preceding this meeting, re­
freshments were served. 

Alton Hollis 

Shows Value 

of Christian 

Education 

I gladly contribute to the alumni fund 
because I feel it is the duty of every 
Christian to help preserve schools which 
teach the principles of Christian living. 

If our nation is to survive evil time, we 
must teach our youth that God is, and 
that he is a rewarder of those who seek 
him. This can be accomplished by placing 
our dollars where the greatest contacts 
with future leaders are made. 

May God bless every effort undertaken 
to give our greatest natural resource -
our children - the right training for 
Godly living. 

The training I received at Harding grows 
richer and deeper as I grow older. The joy 
and value of being a Harding graduate is 
priceless to me. 

Alton A. Hollis (BS'33) 
Linville, Louisiana 

REPORTS OF ALUMNI ACTIVITIES FROM HERE AND THERE 

Bill O'Daniel (BS'60) has been accept­
ed as a student at the Hermann School 
of Physical Therapy in Houston, Texas. 

Allan C. Mitchell (BA'52) is currently 
working with Western Christian College 
in Weyburn, Saskatchewan, Canada,. where 
they are building for the Lord In the 

North. 

Jim Massey (BA'52) and his family 
81Tived in Nigeria on Dec. 9, 1959 where 
they are working with Rees (BA'52) and 
Patti Mattox (BA'52) Bryant. 

Juanita Parsons (,60) is still unable to 
work as a result of an auto accident on 
March 21, 1958. Nita's car was struck 
from the rear by another car and she re­
ceived serious injuries which n ecessitated 
three operations and five hospital con­
finements. She is presently at home in 
Cincinnati, in traction with various neck 
and back braces . 

Calvin ('60) and Joyce Eberly ('61) 
Conn have recently moved to Senatobia, 
Miss., to work with the Thyatira church 
of Christ. Calvin will commute to the 
Harding School of Bible and Religion in 
Memphis this fall. 

D.'. Henry ('48) and Grace Johnson 
(BS'48) Farrar are now living in Winston­
Salem, N. C. where he is continuing his 
surgical residency at the City Hospital. 

David rEA'54) and Patricia Ault (,57) 
POI'tel' are now working with the congre­
gation in Fisher, Arlmnsas. 

Gel'ald Wayne Ebke,· (BS'60) is now in 
Manhattan, Kansas, and will be an assis­
tant in math at Kansas State University 
this fall. 

Joe Van (BA'60) and Yvonne Fagan 
('61) Olree are now in New Orleans where 
Joe is working as a Junior Accountant for 
Price-Waterhouse & Co. 

Odis (BA'60) and Beverly Bell (,61) 
~layton will be living in Searcy while Oelis 
IS employed as an English teacher in the 
Judsonia School System and Beverly fin­
Ishes her degree at Harding this fall. 

Cm·oline "Peachy" Hightower (BA'60) 
worked during summer at a resort hotel on 
the beach in New Egypt, New Jersey. She 
IS a teacher when school is in session. 
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James and Nedra Olbricht ('49) McGill 
are in Nurnberg, Germany, doing mission 
work. Mrs. McGill taught English and Art 
at Freed-Hardeman while they were pre­
paring to go to Germany. 

Leon Sanderson (BA'54) and his wife 
the former Alice Burkhalter of Abilen~ 
Christian College, are living in Memphis 
where Leon is associate minister and song 
director for the Highland congregation. 
Both Leon and Alice are continuing their 
education at Memphis State University. 

Glenn ('50) and L10ydene Sanderson 
('52) Wall now live in Knoxville, Tenn., 
where Glenn is on the engineering staff 
of TVA. Loydene did post-graduate work 
at Arkansas State and Harding, and Glenn 
received his engineering degree from Ala­
bama Polytechnic Institute in Auburn, Ala. 

Donald Ross Taylor (BA'60) and his 
wife and son left September 12 for Ver­
viers, Belgium with the S. F. Timmer­
man's to do missionary work there. Their 
address in 2 ru d es Deportes, Verviers, 
Belgium. 

Claudette Harris (BA'57) Alexander 
writes that she is an instructor of music 
at North Central Christian College in 
Rochester, Michigan. Her husband will 
again be the director of the a cappella 
chmus. 

Jim Pitts, BS'49) has recently been 
promoted to Supervisor of the Plant Tech­
nical Service Section of the Jefferson 
Chemical Company in Port Neches, Texas. 
He joined J efferson Chemical in 1950 as a 
chemist. Our congratulations to him! 

Bert (BA'51 and Louise Beamish ('51) 
Shewmaker are now living in the Cum­
berland Mountains of Cumberland, Ken­
tucky, where Bert is teaching in the Jr. 
High School and works with a small con­
gregation leading singing and preaching 
occasionally. 

Bennie (BA'60 ) and LeVan (Spec.) Por­
ter are in Hutchinson, Kansas , where 
Bennie is teaching seventh and eighth 
grade science. 

Howard Glenn (BA'52) and Shirley Pe­
gan (BA'52) Boyd, who have been in 
Karlsruhe, Germany, for nearly three 
years, plan to return to, the U. S. on a 
three-month visit early next year . 



HERE AND THERE, Continued 

John S. Moore (BS'53) recently was 
appointed Director of the Division of Ter­
minal Electronics at Florida Christian Col­
lege. He also continues his position as 
head of the divisions of physics and 
mathematics. 

Ollie Cope Mason (,41) writes that she 
has passed the State Merit System Test 
for a job as a caseworker in Oklahoma. 

Dr. Paul and Gloria Fulghum (BS'49) 
Estes are living in Memphis temporarily 
while he is working on an internal medi­
cine residency. Gloria is a clinic and 
teaching dietitian with the University of 
Tenn. Later, they plan to return to Mur­
freesboro and Paul's general practice. He 
is on the board for the beginning of a 
Christian elementary there. 

Gerald (,58) and LaVonne Thompson 
('59) Ransom are now working with the 
Child Haven home in Cullman, Alabama. 

Sallie Turner (BA'59) Hightower is at­
tending Johns Hopkins University on a 
scholarship for the Master of Arts in 
Teaching. She is one of 47 successful ap­
plicants out of 225 for the two-semester 
program. The first semester is all school 
work and the second is all teaching at 
full pay, after which the MAT degree is 
awarded. Her husband, Joe (BS'59), is in 
his second year of a graduate assistant­
ship at Johns Hopkins. 

Lewis "Sugar" Stewart (BA'57) received 
the MBA in economics from Texas Tech 
in August. He is chairman of the Division 
of Applied Arts at LCe in addition to 
serving as manager of the LCC Bookstore 
and sharing with his wife, the former 
Charlene Kimbro ('59), the supervision 
of one of the boys' dormitories. 

Betty Mitchell ('54) exhibited several 
paintings in an August benefit show in 
Pine Bluff for the Arkansas Art Center 
Drive. One of her paintings was bought 
by Mrs. Winthrop Rockefeller. She is a 
secretary for Arkansas Power and Light 
Company and is active in both art and 
drama in Pine Bluff. 

HOW ABOUT SENDING IN 

SOME NEWS ABOUT YOU 

FOR THESE COLUMNS? 

LEnERS OF APPRECIATION 

Lawyers See 

HardinCJ's 

Fruits of 

Service 

We contribute to the Alumni Fund 
because we continue to see the good 
fruits of Harding College. Nearly every 
brotherhood paper coming into our home 
contains an article concerning Harding stu­
dents who are announcing their intentions 
of giving their lives in service to Christ. 

This fact proves that the dedicated 
faculty at Harding is still inspiring young 
people to "serve rather than be served." 

Virgil (BA'46) and Lou Dugger 
(,48) Lawyer 

Sawyers 

Help HardinCJ 

To Help Their 

Children 

We have one big reason for contribut­
ing to the Alumni Fund and also to Har­
ding College. That reason is two future 
Hardingites. Our sons, Jerry and Joel 
already are looking forward to their en­
rollment dates at Harding which are 1965 
and 1969. 

We are well aware of what a com­
plicated thing a college is with all of its 
activities and services. With the increase 
of students in all colleges in this country 
we are aware of the increased aid which 
these schools must have to operate. We 
only wish we could give more, and pos­
sibly in time our gifts can be increased 
to where we wish them to be. 

As the mother and father of these boys 
we are trying to bring them up in the 
nurture and admonition of the Lord. How­
ever, we can't give them their college 
training ourselves, but we can support 
Harding College which can. 

Wyatt (BA') and 
Christine Neal (BS'45) Sawyer 

Wilma Praises 

Education, 

Fellowsh5p, 

Friendship 

Only those who are no longer there 
can really know what returning to Har­
ding means. I heard many visiting Alumni 
say this while I was a student, and we 
were exhorted many times in chapel to 
appreciate our opportunities and take ad­
vantage of them. These talks irked me 
s:Jmewhat because I knew then that I 
loved Harding; I thought I could not pos­
sibly appreciate it more. 

However, only since I've been away 
have I realized the meaning of Christian 
education, fellowship, friendship and those 
"ties that bind our hearts" together. 

It rolls over one as he sits transported 
listening to the A Cappella, or in a hushed 
atmosphere listening to devoted, sincere 
leaders talking to God, asking His pardon 
for their failures and reading His word in 
a sin "ere, understanding way. 

It whispers in the still, silent class­
room that has just been vacated, from the 
balcony where many were inspired during 
personal evangelism meetings to carry the 
gospel to "all the world," from the gym­
nasium and ball fields where fairness and 
good sportsmanship are taught by precept 
and example, from the swings where many 
happy Christian homes have been planned, 
and, yes, it is living and active in the 
lives of students who are now attending 
classes under those faithful and dedicated 
Christian men and women - the faculty. 

I contribute to Harding because I know 
of no place that's an equal to it. I want 
to help in some small way to make it 
possible for others to know the joy I've 
known. I want it to be a place where any 
person may grouw up into "a perfect man, 
unto the measure of the stature of the 
fulness of Christ." 

I couldn't have faced the obstacles I've 
met sinoe leaving Harding had I not been 
privileged to attend: for this I am grateful. 
I experience one of my grea test thrills 
when I return and witness those new and 
old faces carrying t he spirit of Christ 
lhroughout th e day 's activities. 

Wilma Campbell (BA'47) 

NOTE: Wilma is now back at Harding as a 
graduate education student. 
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John G. Reese 

Grateful for 

AttendinCJ 

HardinCJ 

It is impossible to express how much 
Harding and the Christian training I re­
ceived there meant to me. I will always 
be grateful for the privilege of attending 
Harding and for the wonderful influence 
of its devoted, godly teachers. I advise all 
parents to endeavor to send their children 
to a Christian college. 

Harding is a wonderful school and I am 
sure it will be a great influence for good 
in the future. 

John G. Reese (BA'35) 

Glovers Say, 

"We Cannot 

Afford to 

Do Less" 

Ruth and I support Harding College be­
cause we strongly believe it provides the 
scholastic and spiritual environment nec­
essary for a Christian education. 

Harding is not a perfect institution: it 
has its weaknesses as well as its strong­
points. But the influence of Christian 
teachers and students, proper guidance 
and direction and a wholesome background 
for Christian training helped in providing 
a foundation for our lives. 

Because of our training we are better 
prepared to face the difficulties and prob­
lems that confront us. 

We give because we received so much. 
And one of the best ways we've found to 
show our gratitude is to contribute to the 
Alumni fund. Because others gave we re­
ceived the benefits of a Christian educa­
tion. 

It is now our duty to do our best to 
support . the high principles for which 
Harding stands. We cannot afford to do 
less. 

Bob Glover ('59) 

NOTE: Bob and Ruth are now working with the 
Church in England, Ark. 



Freddie Sue Porter ('62) to Bill Ed 
Stack on June 26 at Morrilton. 

Mary Lou Browning ('62) to Norman 
Fishel' Hale ('62) on July 7. 

Harriet lone McClellan ('61) to Moody 
Louis Barrentine, Jr. ('60) on July 8 in 
Munich, Germany. 

Donna Grace Peugh ('61) to Kenneth 
Wayne Turner ('61) on July 31 at Klamath 
Falls, Ore. 

Joyce Riggs (Assoc.) to Jerry L. Reis­
erer on August 19 at Wichita, Kans. 

Gayle Leasure to Bill Cannon (,62) on 
July 17 in Searcy. 

Margie Clark ('61) to Bennett Wood 
(BA'60) on June 18 in Prescott. 

Dot Anderson ('61) to Mike Maple 
(BA'60) on June 2 in Searcy. 

Deanna Smith ('61) to Roger James 
('62) on September 3 in Kansas City, 
Kans. 

Martha Rene Bennefield ('61) to 
Gerald Wayne Ebker (BS'60) on August 
28, in Wichita, Kans. 

Joan Elaine Pennock ('63) to Carl 
Goad ('61) on September 3 in Racine, Wis. 

Carolyn Faye House ('62) to Curtis 
Andel'son ('62) on September 3, at Por­
tageville, Mo. 

Clare Fern McDougald (BA'60) to 
Maurice Haynes (BA'60) on August 18 in 
Searcy. 

Gloria Ann Hughes to Sammy Brooks 
('61) on August 21 at El Dorado. 

Fatima Jo Hawk (BA'60) to James 
L. Wyatt on August 26 in Searcy. 

Heta Buchanan (BA'56) to Jay Beck­
loff on August G at Springfield, Mo. 

Ann Moody Tatum (BA'57) to Clyde 
M. Woods on July 16 at Bowling Green, 
Ky. 

Lylan Garrett to Dale Stan (BA'60 
on September 11 in Quaker City, O. 

Cecil Wilson ('60) to Bob Wille ('61) 
on September 11 in Senath, Mo. 
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Melba Jean Dawson to Edwin Land 
(BA'60) on June 10 at Walcott. 

Alice Burkhalter to Leon Sanderson 
(BA'54) on June 10 in Memphis, Tenn. 

Gwen Combest ('62) to Mike White 
(BS'60) on September 3 in Ransom, Kans. 

Susie Taylor to Jack Meredith (BA-
57) on August 1 at Aguadilla, Puerto Rico. 

Margie Cannon (BA'59) to Norman 
Guienze on July 24 in Dallas, Tex. 

Rosemary Kendrick (BA'58) to Al 
Fry on June 18 in Memphis, Tenn. 

Betty Olmstead (BA'59) to James H, 
Simmons on September 4, in Santa Moni­
ca, Calif. 

Judy Hastings ('63) to Nick Kefalopou­
los ('61) on September 8, in Ft. Smith. 

Shirley Ann Keehl to Milton Truex (BA­
'55) on April 15 in Dearborn, Mich. 

Sarah Baldwin ('61) to Buddy Bolin on 
August 26 in Mountain View. 

Sheila Davis ('63) to Donald Eastman 
on September 25 at Mountain Home. 

Gloria Davis ('62) to Jim Farley (,63) 
on September 29 in Searcy. 

Faye England ('62) to Jim Pratt ('63) 
on September 3 in Batesville. 

Rosetta Vanatta to Pvt. Mal'ion Chenault 
('63) on August 4. 

Linda Hartman (BA'60) to Bill Epper­
son ('61) in August at Bernardsville, N. 
J. 

Nela Hendrix ('63) to T-Sgt. Robert E. 
Richards on October 1 in Blytheville. 

Grace Peck ('63) to Philip Dampier 
('63) on September 10. 

Judith Ann Heaton ('62) to John R. 
Robinson ('60) on August 19. 

Sharon Hollis ('62) to Donald Blair 
('62) on September 3 in Kettering, O. 

Janis Caldwell to Roy Elton Pruitt ('62) 
on August 6. 

Jane Lofton ('62) to Ernest Weare ('62) 
on Sept. 3. 

You can help us to 
keep Alumni News 
more interesting bV 
keeping us up-to­

date on news items. 

BIRTHS 

Daughter, Anne Marie, to Mr. and 
Mrs. Jim Massey (BA'52) on Aug. 18, 
1959, at Montgomery, Ala. 

Daughter, Teresa Elizabeth, to Mr. 
and Mrs. John Bessire (MAT'58) on April 
8 at Graton, Calif. 

Daughter, Charlotte Louise, to James 
('49) and Esther Marie Clay (BA'42) 
Yingling, Jr. on July 15. 

Son, Michael Richard, to Mr. and 
Mrs. Garth C. Martin ('60) on July 14 at 
Pine Bluff. 

Son, Richard Lynn, to Mr. and Mrs. 
J. C. Bains ('61) on June 30, 1959. 

Son, Mark Kenneth, to Mr. and Mrs. 
Kenneth Gene Robinson (BA'53) on July 
16. 

Daughter, Martha Vesuvius, to James 
(MA'53) and Wanda Diestelkamp ('56) 
Hodges on ,Tun" 9 in Chicago, Ill. 

Son, Timothy Scott, to George ('53) 
and Frances Allison on July 29 at Poca­
hontas. 

Daughter, Tamara Sue, to Robert 
(BA'60) and Alice Jean Stewart CBS'GO) 
Tll~ker on August 3 in Searcy. 

Son, Donald C., Jr" to Butch ('62) 
and Sandra Roberts (,62) McLarey on 
August 4 in Searcy. 

Son, Lee Quinton, to Dr. Henry ('48) 
and Grace Johnson (BS'48) Farrar on July 
29 at Winson-Salem, N. C. 

Daughter, Elizabeth Clare, to Gottfried 
(BA'53) and Hannelore Reichel on June 
13 in Munich, Germany. 

Daughter, Sandra Jo, to Mr. and Mrs. 
Joe Burks on August 3 in Searcy. 

Son, Donald Robert, Jr., to Don (BA'-
58) and Jackie Jones (BA'58) Rusk on 
August 2 at Webster Groves, Mo. 

Daughter, Sandra Raye, to Herb (BA' 
57) and Tanya Watson (,58) Stewart on 
April 28, at Nashville, Tenn. 

Son, David Eugene, to John (MA'56) 
and Annetta McRay on August 2 in Searcy. 

Daughter, Tracy Lea, to John and 
~at Huckabee (BA'59) Corning on July 28 
In Olalla, Wash. 
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Daughter, Janice Lynn t Walt 
(~T'58) and Benny Ann P'ond~ {'57 
Gilfilen on August 2, a Albion Ida (H 
brother, Mark, posed for the' pict~ e~ 
the head of this column on the da: l:e 
was born. 

Daughter, Donna Kay, to Adrian and 
Jimmie Payne ('56) Wolford on June 30 
at Chickasha, Okla. 

Daughter, Melodie Kim, to Clarence 
('54) and Cornelia Elizabeth Spal'ks on 
April 20 at Memphis, Tenn, 

Adopted daughter, Mary Beth, to Bill 
(BA'57) and Coleene Hampton on August 
10. 

Son, Roger Eric, to Roger (BA'60) 
and Rosalie Johnson ('60) Bl'Own on Aug­
ust 8 at Albuquerque, N. M. 

Daughter, Mollie Kay, to Mr. and 
Mrs. Harold Bowie (Assoc.) on August 21, 
in Searcy. 

Son, Robert Eugene, Jr. to Bob and 
Joan Berry ('61) Simers, on August 6, at 
Mammoth Springs. 

Daughter, Dana Sue, to Benny (BA'-
60) and Gayle Claunch (BA'60) Stevens 
on August 25 at Clarksville. 

Son, Paul Alan, to Wayne and Hilda 
Milligan ('58) Davis on August 19 in Rock­
ford, Ill. 

Daughter, Sandra Marie, to Charles 
and Betty Baker (BS'59) Coile on August 
18, at Menard, Tex. 

Daughter, Susan Elizabeth, to Hugh 
and Patricia Bakel' ('58) Stewart on June 
7 at Shreveport, La. 

Son, Edwin Ray, to Bob (MA'53) and 
Donna Skelton on August 18, in Salzburg, 
Austria. 

Son, Anthony Jack, to Jerry ('56) 
and Betty Buchanan (BA'57) Gatlin on 
June 12 in Paragould. 

Daughter, to Walter (BA'57) and 
Billie Dixon ('55) Buchanan on July 26 
in Camden. 

Son, Robert Layne, to Bobby Earl 
(BA'56) and Lorraine Geer ('61) Holloway 
on April 10, in Philippi, W. Va. 

Daughter, Patty Ruth, to Jule (BA'-
49) and Judy Hogan ('50) Miller on Sep­
tember 9 in Houston, Tex. 

Son, Richard Joseph (Dickie), Jr. to 
Dick ('62) and Pat Street ('62) Shurley. 
on September 26, in Searcy. 

Son, James Grady, to James BA'51) and 
Wanda Farris (BA'52) Walker on October 
17 at Tampa. 

Son, Daniel Alan, to Rob Roy (,54) and 
Juanita Walton (BA'52) Pitts on July 20 
in Vienna, Austria. 



Daughter, Kelli Dawn, to Ken (BS'55) 
and Elizabeth Anne Lansdon (BS'58) Per­
rin on October 24 in Searcy. 

Daughter, Martha Lynne, to Audie and 
Carolyn Graves ('56) Mathis on January 
25 in Memphis. 

Daughter, Sharon Camille, to Robert 
and Camille Anderson ('55) Kramer on 
January 14. 

Daughter, Sarah Jane, to Bill and Jane 
Sutherlin (BS'55) Hefley on October 21 
in Little Rock. 

Son, Benjamin Arvil, to Ken (BA'60) 
and Nina Bradford Still on August 24 in 
Searcy. 

Daughter, Dortha Janell, to Ray (,59) 
and Doris Sue Jones (BA'59) Hester on 
September 9 in New Orleans. 

Adopted daughter, Shannon Sue, to 
Jwill (BA'51) and Liz Russell ('51) Sims 
on September 20. 

Son, Lawrence Bryan, to John S. (BS'-
53) and Naomi Moore on August 27 in 
Tampa. 

B,ULLETI .. --

Daughter, Elizabeth Jill, to Gary (BS'-
59) and Mary Matthews ('57) Blake on 
October 2 in Faribault, Minn. 

Son, Lance Thayer, to Harold (BS'57) 
and Beverly Thayer ('60) Sisco on Sep­
tember 14. 

Daughter, Peggy Elise, to Nolen ('57) 
and Doris Claypool (,52) Lemmons on 
September 30 in Little Rock. 

Son, Grant Stephen, to Don (BA'60) 
and Barbara Green ('60) Glover on Octo­
ber 7 at England, Ark. 

Daughter, Cynthia, to Tom ('62) and 
Sandra Marie Chase on October 16 in 
Searcy. 

Daughter, Sherry Angela, to Robert D. 
(,61) and Barbara Ann Tucker on Octo­
ber 14 in Searcy. 

Daughter, Stacy Lee, to Jimmy (,61) 
and Faye Berry ('60) Adkins on October 
13 in Searcy. 

Son, Philip Doyle, to Mr. and Mrs. Ver­
non Doyle Gould ('48) on May 18 in Berk­
eley, Calif. 

Harding College 

ALUMNI NEWS 

Harding Alumni in the Speech Department 
are, clockwise, Dr. Evan Ulrey (BA'46), 
Darrel Alexander (BA'58), Doyle Ward 
(BA'56), Richard Walker (BA'50) and Ben 
Holland (MA'57). 
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